Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
Sneakers Pub & Eatery, Spring Valley WI
August 19, 2019

Members Present: Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Everett
Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Darren Place, Ken Majeski, Kurt, Kyle & Cindy
Sundquist, Jack O’Neil, Paul & Leah Frandsen, Joe DeGross, Adam Johnson, Chuck & Carol
Gregg, Mark Kinneman, Donny Sabe, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Byron Goodwin, Jennifer
Helmer, Jeff & Ruth Esanbock, Guests Sue Taplin & Jeremy Brookshaw

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s
Report by Tina Huppert, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by
Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jack O’Neil. Motion passed.

Old Business:
President Johnson thanked everyone who worked at the Pierce County Fair.
Jack O’Neil reported that Don Sabe would be attending the meeting later to report on Bay City.

Mark Kinneman reported that the Diamond Bluff Board will be addressing ATV/UTYV routes at
their next meeting.

President Johnson reported the Pepin County ATV/UTV Club wants to try to open up Maiden
Rock and get on the agenda for a meeting.

President Johnson picked up signs from Rent-Flash at Mattison Contractors to save on shipping.

President Johnson reported on WATVA Regional Meeting. DOT is encouraging State Statute
23.33 for all municipalities which would be enforceable by law enforcement.

Vice-President Darren Place reported on shifts to work at the Pro Pulling League Champions
Tour Truck and Tractor Pull September 6 & 7™ at the Pierce County Fairgrounds in Ellsworth,
WI. The event starts each night at 7:00 p.m. If you would consider to volunteer to work the
Pierce County ATV Association would receive $12.00 an hour for each person that works.
Volunteers should be 18 years of age and older except they could use younger people to put on
wristbands. Please contact Doug Borth at 612-802-4447 directly.




New Business:

Discussion took place on connections to the Nawti Haug. Sheldon Huppert suggested open all of
Cty OO from Hwy 10 to Hwy 35 and several routes could then be connected.

President Johnson reported Durand passed an ordinance and wants to open the bridge on Hwy 10
onto Cty P.

Byron Goodwin asked about opening a route on Lower Cty J. Discussion took place.

Donny Sabe arrived and discussion took place on routes for access to Bay City Sabes Loft. Jack
O’Neil volunteered to help Donny to work with the Bay City Village Board.

Ken Majeski asked about paying the “Go Daddy” bill and will check on deadline date.
Member Comments:

The Spillway Bar would like to have us come for a meeting and would provide food. Pizzas are
already being served there.

The next meeting will be held at Bendilly’s Bar & Grill on Monday, September 16th at 6:00 p.m.
Motion by Mark Blodgett and seconded by Jack O’Neil to adjourn the meeting at 6:56 p.m.
Motion passed.

Members are encouraged to ride their ATV/UTV’s to the meeting weather permitting.
Respectfully submitted by,

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen
Secretary



